
 Finally the sun has blessed us with it’s presence and with the first offi-
cial week of summer it looks like the sun will be here all this week!!  
WooHoo!! 

As Lady Courtney and I continue our summer journey in representing the Bay 
View we attended The Opening of Port Ceremony held at MRYC this year.  In 
years past the commodores have been split on a few boats however, this year 
the committee rented the Sandpiper to allow the class to all travel on the same 
vessel.  It was a very memorable day to see 50 of our classmates in a Congo 
line around the boat.  We also had the Five Club Poker Run-great job to the 
fleet captains, for the poker hands and food.  The following weekend was 
Opening of the Islands held at Ford Yacht Club.  The high water wouldn't al-
low for boat rides as their docks were under water, but still a wonderful modi-
fied event.  If you didn't know, even the North Clubs are effected by this high 
water,  so we are not the only ones in rubber boots!  Lastly there was the TSC 
Regatta and the first poker run stop of the year.  Even though the rain and high 
water challenged TSC, they had a great event, partying into the wee hours of 
the morning.  One more specialty during the TSC Regatta is their $1.98 contest 
held on Friday night.  For those who missed the event, you missed quite the 
show as many commodores were very committed to winning.  I am very happy 
to say that I won the $1.98 contest for Bay View for first time since 1997!  A 
very very big Thank You to Courtney for making me pretty and taking care of 
those hard to reach areas… 

Please remember we will continue to have high water throughout the month of 
July, with the highest levels peaking mid month.  Please keep in mind to watch 
the water levels to keep all our vessels safe and secure.  There is a great web-
site to check the water levels and wind direction to help keep you in-
formed.  https://tidesandcurrents.noaa.gov/stationhome.html?id=9063085  We 
all have different boats and dock locations so the critical water level will vary 
for each member.  My dock is located in front of the club, right in front of the 
anchor, so for me when the water level is at 68 inches I know I will be steeping 
in a couple inches of water to get to my dock but the rest of the dock will be 
dry.  Members please take the time to come check your boats with the varying 
water levels to decide where your critical water level is for your boat. 
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Report from the Commodore Cont’d 

 This year the Finance and Planning committees have been working together to 
make sure that we will continue to be successful in providing the needed funding for 
the various projects needed at the club.  Be it from a few hundred dollars to buy sumps 
pumps for the basement,  to spending $13,000 for the drive entrance, or $80,000 for 
seawall repair.  For committee chairs the finance committee will be reaching out to 
you to let you know what is left in your budget and also asking what other expenses 
you foresee for the rest of the year.  Another big challenge that the finance committee 
faces is in the receipts.  Members if you have a receipt to turn in from a project or 
event please do it in a very timely manner and do not wait a month later to turn in the 
receipt.  If the receipts are not in on time it is very hard to know how much is still left 
to fund additional projects.  

Homecoming will be here before we know it and everything is coming together to 
make the club look great for all guests coming in a few weeks.  Brian Rogers has had a 
Homecoming meeting and is getting things going in the right direction.  The 
Homecoming sign up sheets will be posted at the club shortly so please sign up and 
get your hours in.  There are plenty of things to be done for this event no matter your 
skills or abilities.  An example if you cannot stand for long periods of time, you can 
work the door putting on wristbands, selling tickets, or helping sell our amazing ship 
store items.  There really shouldn’t be any reason for members  not to be able to get 
their second half work hours in,  remember you need 10 work hours from July 1- 
December 31.  If you happen to have your work hours in your additional support is 
welcome and VERY needed!  Poker Runs are very well attended and we'll need all 
hands on deck! 

Thank you all for all the support you continue to give the club throughout the year!  
We'll see you on the water. 

Commodore, 

David Krell 

419-779-0883 

david.krell@gmail.com 

Bay Views Advertising 

ATTENTION: New lower AD Prices  >>>> Business Card Size Ads $50.00 Per 
Year. Partial Year $5.00 Per Month. 

The Bay Views Is Sent To All BVYC Members and AYC Clubs, by U.S. Mail And Is Al-
so On Our Website: www.bvyc.org. Send info to: rogerjhoffman@outlook.com 
and/or nemo@bex.net.  



Report from the Vice CommodoreReport from the Vice CommodoreReport from the Vice CommodoreReport from the Vice Commodore    

 It’s hard to believe July is here. We have had our share of water this year 
so far but it is great to see everyone making the best of it. The long range 
forecast is not showing any relief of it residing anytime soon. 

CONGRATS to the Commodore for taking 1st place in the $1.98 contest at 
TSC. 

Lady Moe and I have attended TSC, Harborview & TYC cocktail party events 
and showing support for our club. July and August are looking to be really 
busy with other Homecomings and ours.  

It’s nice to see how many people are showing support for the club events and 
attending the Fleet Captains planned events and have signed up for future 

events. 

We are having a Steak & Chicken roast on July 5th, cook your our own along 
with potato, salad and dessert.   Cost $10.00 

 

Membership Update- 

New Members 

Lorraine Kieswetter   member #982         6/12/19 

Zach Davidson            member #983         6/12/19 

 

Active to Social Members       

Doug Avery    member #933    5/21/19    

 

If you know of anyone looking into membership or has any questions please contact me. 

Phone-  419-466-3167 

Email- marchuck59@yahoo.com 

V/C Chuck Martin 

Safe boating to all 

Vice Commodore 
Charles Martin 

NOMINATIONS FOR 2019 

  

Nominations are now open for BVYC 

  

We are looking for Flag Officers and Board Members 

  

You must be a member of BVYC for 2 years 

  

If interested please contact Colleen Cashman 419-346-9537 or Pete Kaiser 419-297-
4227  

  



Report from the Rear Commodore 

Hello BVYC, Not a lot to report on this month; however July 
is going to be a great month.  Mark your calendars for July 
19th we are going to have Friday night dinner and Name 
That Tune makes a return to the club!  The following 
weekend is the Flip Flop Cruise.  Dave Patlin and I are 
working on hard to make this a great year to come to the 
Cruise! String Theory makes a return to the Club as well! 
Hopefully the water goes down a bit by then and the docks 
will be more accessible. 

 

I have not had much in requests for club rentals lately but remember to look 
at the calendar that is in the rental book and check the day you want.  Fill 
out the form and leave a check for the rental.  Any questions please let me 
know. 

 

R/C Ken Campbell 

567-868-1832 

kasey7172@yahoo.com  

Rear Commodore 
Kenneth Campbell 



Report from the Fleet Captain 

Report from Fleet Captain Dave Patlin 

Greetings Bay View Members! 

 

The 5 club poker run was a great time, hope you all enjoyed it as well.  We made the most out of 
a stormy day! 

The following is an update on the cruise schedule for summer 2019 if it would ever quit raining! 

Our first DAY TRIP is scheduled for June 22.  Hopefully by the time you read this, it was a great 
success!  There is another one planned for July 20.  The goal for the day trips are to offer all 
members an opportunity to go on a cruise even though they may not own a boat.  We need 
captains and passengers! 

 We look forward to hearing feedback on this type of cruise. 

Additional cruises have been scheduled for: 

July 4-6: Thursday- Saturday - VERMILLION-.  Vermillion is a great destination with a lot to 
do and it’s a beautiful area. 

July 19- Friday night Raft Off!  The band “Killer Queen” will be playing downtown, so join 
us anchored out to listen to the music! 

July 20th- Second DAY CRUISE – keep watch for details 

August 2-6:- Brands Marina in Port Clinton – Brands is another great destination for an 
affordable price! There is always a lot going on in downtown Port Clinton.  Brands also 
makes for a good stop before heading to ILYA. 

August 7-10 ILYA- Questions? Talk to P/C and Board Chairman Scott Kneisel 

September 6-7-Maumee Bay State Park.  In addition to signing up, please also call the number 
on the sheet to make your reservation. 

Each of these cruises will have a sign- up sheet and we will follow up on specifics with each 
Captain prior to departing date. 

If you haven’t gone on a club cruise before or are a new member, here are some fun facts about 
them. 

It’s a fantastic way to meet and get to know club members! 

It’s a perfect way to visit destinations that you may have not traveled to yet since you can 
follow other boats. 

There is not an additional fee to join the cruise other than the gas and dockage for your own 
vessel. 

There are always fun activities scheduled which vary according to the location. 

The destinations are close enough to be able to go there and back in a weekend. 

What happens on the cruise usually stays on the cruise!!   

There is always more than enough food and beverages!! 

Making memories! 

 

The bottom line is that if you miss out on club cruises you really are missing out! 



The Deadline for the Bay Views  

Is the 20th of each month.  Articles submitted after the 20th may be 
omitted from that months issue.  If possible send all reports, notices, 
flyers, etc. to: nemo@bex.net and/or rogerjhoffman@outlook.com 

July 
Birthdays 

 

 
02 Jack Bloom 

04 Scott Kneisel 

11 Carl Butler 

13 Doug Avery 

14 Debbie Trimmer 

16 Alan Bremer 

16 Philip Bremer 

17 James Steele 

18 Joe Welker 

19 Norma Mathias 

19 Steve Streight 

25 Diane Frank 

27 Raleigh Taylor 

31 Alan Ellison 

Gas Dock Hours 

The Gas Dock is open Wednesday through Friday 
3:30-7:30 and Saturday & Sunday 10:30-7:30. It is 
closed Mondays and Tuesdays except for holidays. 

Bay View Yacht Club 

Bar Hours 

Starting May 1st 2019 

 

Monday      1 pm - 11pm 

Tuesday     1 pm - 11pm 

Wednesday  1 pm - 11pm 

Thursday   1 pm - 11pm 

Friday   12 pm – 1 am 

Saturday   12 pm – 1 am 

Sunday   12 pm - 11pm 

 

During the week the bar may close early if no mem-
bers are present. Please call ahead if arriving late 

during the week. 





Special Announcements 

 

Boating Technology -  You gotta love technology. Today we can text a buoy and 
receive water and weather data. I recommend you create a new contact called 
Weather Buoy 45165. The phone number is 866-218-9973. Then create a text 
message to Weather Buoy. In the text field, put in 45165 and hit send. That’s why 
you put 45165 in the contact name so you remember what to put in the text field. 
In seconds you will receive weather and wave data from the buoy that sits out in 
front of Meineke’s marina. I believe there are others as well but that’s the only 
one I’m familiar with. Also, one of the best Apps I’ve found is called Sail Flow. 
It’s meant for sail boaters but works great for any type of boating. It basically will 
tell you the forecasted winds for your area. Download the app from your phone 
store then launch it. You will see small arrows on a map. Touch on one of the 
arrows then click on forecast. Then you will see projected wind speeds and 
directions for the next week as well as the weather outlook. If you know of other 
Apps and boating technology you would like to share then forward to Jeff Palmer 
- nemo@bex.net for consideration in the next newsletter.  

 

There is a new addition to the bvyc.org website... A "Members Only" page is 
now up and running. On this page you will find the most updated membership 
roster, Constitution and By-laws, and any other items of communication.  

 To access this, you first need to go to bvyc.org, than click on the "Members" 
link in the blue bar.  

After that you will need to create a log in.   Once this is done we will get a 
notification and will confirm who is requesting access and grant it for members of 
BVYC.  

If you have any questions please contact: Tony Blank - ronski08@gmail.com - 
419-574-2674. 

Work Hours are abundant. Please contact Tony Blank and Brian Rogers to 
fulfill your work hour obligation. Looking for Painting, Club beautification, 
Homecoming Help, and other general maintenance. Please keep in mind to 
include your member number on your work hour slip as sometimes we cannot 
read your name. Also, work slips must be signed by the head committee member. 
You cannot just write the supervisor name on the work slip. 

 

The Bar May Close Early due to flooding, inclement weather, and lack of 
patrons. Please call ahead if planning to attend the bar when these issues could be 
in effect. 











2019 Officers 

 

Commodore        David Krell 

Vice Commodore       Charles Martin 

Rear Commodore       Kenneth Campbell 

Recording Secretary     Don Griffith 

Financial Secretary      Deborah Trimmer 

Treasurer         Tricia Dunn 

Fleet Captains      Randy Sherf, Dave Patlin 

Board of Trustees 

 

Board Chairman – P/C Scott Kneisel 

Vice Chairman – John (Woody) Wlodarczyk 

Secretary – P/C Rob Pawloski 

Commodore – David Krell 

Gary Eff 

Brian Rogers 

Chuck Shanteau 

Alternate – P/C Doug LaLonde  


